

Bishop Wood C of E Junior School

Frogmore Street Tring HP23 5AU

Tel: 01442 822024

admin@bishopwood.herts.sch.uk <u>www.bishopwood.herts.sch.uk</u> Twitter: <u>@bishopwoodtring</u>

Friday 26th June 2020

Mr G Stanley, Headteacher

Dear parents & Carers,

Wider School Opening

It has been a wonderful week at school! We have had children in from Years 4, 5 and 6 as well as our Key Worker group. It really feels as though school is moving towards being back to normal. The children have been absolutely fantastic and have clearly enjoyed being back in the classroom with their friends. They have also loved having the whole outdoor space to themselves during their allocated break time. Next week we will be having Year 6, 5 and 3 in school.

We have been able to do this due to the huge team effort from the Bishop Wood staff. I know you will join me in thanking them. Once again, thank you to those kind parents who have taken the time to email in messages of support and encouragement.

Access to School

A reminder that the only access to school for pupils is via the Christchurch Road Gate. This gate will be manned by staff at 11.30 and 12.30 when our half day pupils arrive/depart.

Celebration

This week we celebrate the following pupils...

3R – Ben P for thinking outside the box and finding creative ways to learn and Belle J for being so enthusiastic about reading

3B – Carmen S for excellent commitment to home learning and Luke S for his inspiring PE video

4H – Francesca L and Matilda H for good story writing on a spy theme

4F – James W for creative story writing and Lora D for working hard

5DR – Adam F for his science recording and Edee L for her brilliant performance of the poems she had written

5C – Isabel R for neat and detailed art and Harry W for hard work and dedication to home learning

6M - Tiegan W and Amelia S for excellent letters written in role as a WW2 soldier

6I – Wilf I for high levels of engagement and verbal contributions and Jess L for working hard in Maths

Key Worker Group – Alex T, Connie T and Fraser S for rising to the challenge of working in the

Double Gold Reading Award – Austin R Gold Reading Award – Joshua M

Vacancy

We are in the process of recruiting new TA's to our team. The advert and job description can be found <u>here</u>. You or somebody you know may be interested in this position.











YouTube

Links to the YouTube Videos from the teachers are below.

Mrs Birley

Miss Record

Mr Hall

Mrs Foley

Mrs Clark

Mrs Day and Mrs Reeve

Mrs Ing

Mrs McGhee

Collective Worship from Father Huw

Fantasy Football Update

Football is back (sort of!) and so is the fantasy league. The number of double matches over the first game week back caught a few people out. Top scorer this week was Noah A (120pts) with a very well-played bench boost. Here are the standings:

1st Overall – Rich A (Midfield General FC) Leading Pupil – Amber E (Amber's T-Eite-ans) Leading Staff Member – Mrs Foley (Delatico FC)

Best wishes

Mr Stanley